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As | have been ruminating over what kind of free-time
. 1 _ activities | might engage in this summer, it occurred to
aStor Jlm S me that my w?fe, Lagurg, and I, no longer have our old
group of friends nearby to pal around with, as we have
left our old neighborhood behind. It then also occurred to
me that there must be many others caught in the same
predicament. Moving to a new location has its challenges,
especially for those who have moved great distances
away from family and friends. It was at that moment that | suddenly realized that
one person can be like Jesus and make a difference in the lives of others who are
really alone in a new place, without much effort. Really, it's not that hard to be
Jesus to people in just a few minutes a day.

As | thought about it, | came up with a few simple ideas for how | can make new
friends and at the same time make a difference amongst my neighbors, and with
those | bump into throughout the week. As you become aware of others who are
new to your own neighborhoods, | encourage you to give some of these ideas a try.
They're really not all that new or all that challenging, but they could really make a
difference to folks trying to navigate a whole new unfamiliar territory. And what
better time than summer, a time when we all seem to make ourselves more visible
in the time that we spend outdoors.

A cup of coffee and one person can make a differenc e

Frequent the same coffee shop at the same time of day. Build relationships with the
staff and regular customers. One person can make a difference in another’s life by
being the bright spot in their day. Who knows, you just might make Jesus famous to
a group of people over a cup of coffee.

Make a difference with an umbrella

Have you ever been caught in the rain without an umbrella? Not fun. Watch for
discounts at local stores and check out garage sales to purchase extra umbrellas.
Keep several in your car or your home to give to those who find themselves caught
in the rain unprepared.

A person with a dog can make a difference

People are more likely to start a conversation with you if you have a dog. Use your
daily walking-the-dog time to get to know others in your neighborhood. Build
relationships and see doors open up to share the love of Jesus through friendship
evangelism. Now, I'm not suggesting that everyone needs to run out and buy a dog,
but if you have one, schedule your walk for times when others are generally
outdoors.

With food even one person can make a difference

Food brings people together. Invite a neighbor you don’t know very well over for a
meal. Take a welcome plate of cookies to the new family on the block or the new
person at work. Have an open house or block party for those who live around you.
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(Pastor Jim’'s Page continues...)

Get to know your neighbors.

Summertime is a great time to build new friendships and to spread the love of Christ. I'd like to hear from
you about one simple way you have found to make a difference in the life of someone you have recently
met. Please call or e-mail me with some of your ideas, as well. I'd love to be able to post them in our August
newsletter. Keep an eye open for ways that we can all serve in our community this summer.

Wherever you experience the warmth of the summer sun and the radiant love of Jesus, | pray that you are
sharing a very relaxing, and awe-inspired summer with those closest to you!

God’s peace, Pastor Jim

U 4

" 4 $ % From the.
@ . . Council
* ! " % % .

. N President
& * / &' * O
% ) %% *

¢« % % % % + %

%

Vacation Bible School

Summer is almost here and that means VBS! Thissydreeme is "Maker
Fun Factory ... Created by God ... Built for a Pggd'. Please join us June
19-23 from 6:00pm to 8:30pm. All children entering

Pre-K through 6th grade in the Fall are welcomelulfand teen
volunteers are welcome as well.

Registration and volunteer forms are in the gattgearea by the blue box ¢
from the church office. Please register by Jurtd 4@d call Suzanne Burn:
at 847.848.1456 with any questions.

reatedby GE@

Built For a Purpose”
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Here are the highlights of the May 9th Council nregt

Thank you to Kathy and Jeff Whitehead, Pastor Jichlaaura Andrews, Bill anc
Janice Ausbrook, Pat Lambert, and anyone else ‘amigul the new shrubs anc
flowers around the church.

May 21st will be the final day of Sunday School tiis term.

Chl;.I’Ch

Council
Highlights
Daughters of Abraham (women and children of Jewidtristian and Muslim beliefs),gathering to answekeries of

guided questions will meet at the Islamic Educatidenter in Schaumburg , June 19th. They wiltip@ate that
day in a "Feed My Starving Children" event also.

Anyone interested in attending the ELCA assemihlyinley Park,
June 9th and 10th, please contact Pastor Jim oM#owd.

Motion passed to send 2% of Hope's benevolenc20br to
"A Safe Place" in Waukegan to assist those in méedsistance.
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:"A Good Book has no Ending!" R D Cumming

|

:Join us for our annual year-end breakfast outing!
|

1When: Thursday, June 15, 2017, 9:00 am

|

:Where: Gail's Carriage Way, 340 W. Half Day Rd., Buffalo Grove
|

:We will be choosing our books for next year, so please select one
: perfect book to recommend and send a very short synopsis to
 Nancy Harstad at NancyLRPH@aol.com by June 5th. If possible,
please bring a copy of the book also. New members are always
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Community Relations wants you to know...

MARK your calendars!! Sunday June 25 iWalk for Hunger 5K . Help
Feed our Community's Hungry A 5K Family Event!!

Sunday, June 25th 2:00 p.m.

Starting at Saint Mary Parish Parking Lot

(10 N. Buffalo Grove Road, Buffalo Grove)

Registration begins at 1:00 p.m.

$10 Suggested donation to help stock the local food pantries!

Need help greeting and setting out food and overall a presence of Hope members (who are not walking) to
host our neighbors. Please sign up in the Narthex!

Sponsored by the Northwest Suburban Interfaith Coun cil.
For further info: please e-mail NWSINTERFAITH@gmail.com

Participating Congregations:

Congregation Beth Am, Congregation Beth Judea. Congregation B'nai Shalom, Congregation Shir Hadash,
Hope Lutheran Church, Kingswood United Methodist Church, Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherd, saint
Mary Parish, Temple Chai
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Wow! Wasn't that a fun year??

. Hope’s youth group was kept busy from August until June, thanks to their fearless leaders, Debbie Duffy, Ken Kring,

. Tom Meyer, Jennie Pankiewicz and Juanita Wundsam. If you haven't noticed, we youth leaders are not youth, nor do
we have youth-aged children. In fact, our children are all grown adults. We are, however, a group of dedicated

Iyouth workers who believe in youth ministry and love:

= Faith becoming real and owned

* Walking through real life with students

Knowing that we are influencing the future generation
The randomness of Middle Schoolers

« Retreats...with the students, of course!

= The freedom to be creative in Youth Ministry
Watching students become leaders

Dodgeball!

" As much as we love youth ministry, we’d be glad to have you, the parents of Hope’s youth, join us for retreats, for
" outings, even for meetings, which are typically once per month. We would welcome new leaders to join us in this
very important ministry.

« If you haven't heard already, Hope’s Steak Dinner and Silent Auction held on May 6th, benefiting the youth program
= Netted approximately $3,700. What a fun event it was! First, we need to thank the youth who came out and
volunteered at the event with various tasks like set-up, cleaning, cooking, setting tables, collecting money, garbage
duty and so much more. We owe Andrea and Marco Vera, Taylor Clayson, Katelyn and Allison Palmer, Elli and
Jarrett Pease, Shelby Anderson, Steven Tack and Eric Lueck a huge round of applause for all of their hard work. Big
: thanks go out to Debbie Duffy and Kathy Whitehead for all their culinary skills! A huge shout-out to everyone who
donated items for our auction and to those who solicited auction items! High-fives to the parents who brought a dish
to share and make our dinner even more delicious! And most important, to those of you who attended and supported
our fundraising event; this would not have been such a huge success without you all! i

= Speaking of auctions...we have 2 items left to bid on . We have a mani-pedi, valued at $60. Bidding starts at
$30. We also have a car detailing from Grossinger Chevrolet, valued at $249. Bidding starts at $125 . The
church office will accept bids until June 1 and the prize will go to the highest bidder. This is a great way to continue
. helping out our youth group attend retreats, activities and mission trips!

" Our next event is our Junior/Senior High retreat to our new youth camp in Lake Geneva. We know that the kids will
have a great time on our weekend retreat. It's one of the most well-attended trips of the year! Be watching for further
information in your mailbox!

= We'll gather again in August with a back-to-school kick-off event! Perhaps you'd like to get involved with Youth
Committee in one way or another? Feel free to stop and talk to any one of us or give us a call. We'd be happy to
I discuss our own experiences with you and would welcome any new faces!!

: To Reach a Generation,
Hope’s Youth Committee
Debbie Duffy, Ken Kring, Tom Meyer, Jennie Pankiewicz, Juanita Wundsam
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#oard of Trustees News
May 2017

PROJECTS IN PROGRESS

Awning drawings need to be presented to the Village

Flat room/window and bat control will take place when weather is
warm and dry.

All lighting has been changed to LED except for high lights in the
sanctuary.

Downstairs bathrooms have been freshened up. New mirrors are
going to be installed.

Equipment and mechanical schedule/cost replacement schedule
needs to be created.

GARDENS
New bushes and flowers have been planted around the church. Thanks to all the helpers who spent many hours
making this possible. We are always looking for volunteers to maintain and water plants.
MONUMENT SIGN
Two service time riders (winter and summer times) are going to be installed on our monument sign. Electricity
will be reconnected to sign for lights.
PUB TABLES
Two new tall tables have been placed in the Narthex to encourage people to stay and chat with their coffee and
snacks. Response has been good so far.
BUILDING UTILIZATION
Renee, Ann, Pastor, Jeff Anderson, and Kathy Whitehead met to review the status of the various groups that util-
ize our building and the cost sharing plans. Policies for weddings (members vs. non-members) were also
reviewed and need to be updated. Guidelines will be developed for the various groups and uses after all
information is gathered.
SECURITY

Renee, Pastor and Joe attended a security meeting for religious organizations. Presentations were informative
and will be shared with the congregation at some future date.

If you have any questions about the church or property, suggestions or input, please reach out to Renee Clark
(847.612.0027), or any of the Trustees: Gary Kennedy, Kathy Whitehead, Bryan Nielsen, Bill Peterson, John
Heinzinger.




Page 8 June/July, 2017

;; 11,$ ,,C'8) M ;; L#181 >
+ E+ 265H1
B 7
" > E %? 7
% 0] ? 70 %o
E % %
>, &),8
O $#4/ " ' 0]
% ) . % ) ) 00
( :
!Illl $ II’C)
" %% ( S 00" MM
I( % >l %
) C$"/
% L B1$M >119%1 %6 % DD %0
0] %
% M % ' % M
$P"; 7
1 M Ll n (
;o 22 H766 , % % L B1,% M >
) % %
=== - - """ -""-""""=""="=""=""=""=""=""=""=""="=“"~"+“/ "~~~ "~" Tt T T T T 1
[ Celebrate Reformation Day! I
I I
! Share the story of Martin Luther and the other Reformation Heroes! I
: Gather with us to plan Hope's own 500th Anniversary Reformation Celebrations! |
I Tuesday, June 6, 2017—7:00 pm :
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EWomen's Weekend Coffee Break

+ The fun continues! Please join us on Sundapge 25thafter the
.10 am service from 11:15pm to 2:00pm at Countyliaegern and

< on SaturdayJuly 15th from 10am to noon Gale's Carriage House
Efor a great time with the ladies of Hope. Stop dwyd coffee or tea
:or a bite to eat. Sign-up is by the coffee covithengathering

. area. Hope to see you there!
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Nancy McPherson wanted to let the congregation know how she's doing. She handed the following note
to Janice Peterson on a recent visit:

"After spending last year with balance problems - | started looking for a new home that offered what |
needed ...

An apartment was found in December - the contract required that | move in within 60 days. So dog Miah
and | are new residents of Village at Victory Lakes - Lindenhurst, lllinois - west of Gurnee. We are close
to friends and doctors.

As with every turn of events there are trade-offs with many challenges and adjustments. | am still await-
ing the sale of our home. There has only been one showing since February.

| am trusting God and letting it happen His way - His time.
Believing leads to trust - trust gives way to Faith - Hope - Joy.

My new address:
1075 East Victory Drive, Suite 208
Lindenhurst, Illinois 60046

Phone number 847-650-8762

God bless you one and all - As He continues to bless me.
Peace and love,
Nancy McPherson"

The Hopeful” is now available each month on our website:
www.hopelutheran-elca.org and also via email.

If you no longer wish to receive a paper copy of “The Hopeful,” please notify the church
office at the following email address: “hopelutheran-elca@comcast.net” It will then be
emailed to you in pdf format each month.

By reading the newsletter online (or printing it out yourself) you will save both on paper and
mailing costs! Don’t wait! Please contact Ann in the church office today. Thank you!

To contact the church office: hopelutheran- elca@comcast.net , or call [847] 634-2070.

Contact the church office to submit an article for the Newsletter, to send an announcement church-wide
via e-mail and/or to have your e-mail address added to receive announcements.

s at-

To send a prayer request and/or have your e-mail address added to receive prayer requests:

"
E'-m'h\
pmater@aol.com
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